The Mathematical Association of America

(INCORPORATED)

A. B. Willcox
Executive Director



1225 Connecticut Avenue, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20036 (202) 223-1977

September 7, 1972

Professor Joseph Hoffert Department of Mathematics Drake University Des Moines, Iowa 50311

Dear Professor Hoffert:

The Committee on Awards for the Fund for Aid to Sections has voted to award a grant of \$100.00 to the Iowa Section for partial support of your Visiting Lecturer Program for 1972-73. The Committee wishes to commend the Iowa Section for its efforts to supplement the National MAA Visiting Lecturer Program in this way.

However, the Committee has instructed me to remind you that in the resolution establishing the Fund for Aid to Sections, the Board of Governors specified that the Fund should be available to Sections which show a need to supplement their normal income from dues or registration fees and the allocation from the National Office based upon the number of members of the Section. You will find this statement in paragraph 1, page 11 of the Guidelines of the booklet "Guidelines for Sections". Your proposal seems to indicate that the Towa Section has neither Sectional dues nor registration fees at its meetings. The Committee therefore suggests that in the future your Section might consider instituting one of these methods of raising income to support section activities.

I hope that this grant will be of some help to your Section this year. I know that your Visiting Lecturers will be much appreciated by the host colleges. A check will be sent to Professor Gillam in early October.

Sincerely,

A. B. Willcox

Executive Director

ABW/jmp

cc: Professor Basil Gillam
Department of Mathematics
Drake University
Des Moines, Iowa 50311